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REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

No. 99 .2022

CONDUCT OF THE RESEARCH ENTITLED “STUDY II- AN EXPLORATION
ON THE QUALITY OF GRADUATES OF TEACHER EDUCATION
INSTITUTIONS”

To:  Schools Division Superintendents
Senior Education Program Specialists (Planning and Research Unit)
All Schools Divisions
School Heads / Principals
Others Concerned

1. Relative to memorandum OUCOS-PS-2022-018 that pertains to the
request of Cebu Normal University (CNU) research team to conduct the research
entitled “Study II- An Exploration on the Quality of Graduates of Teacher Education
Institutions” which is part of the Scoping Study on Philippine Teacher Education
of the Commission on Higher Education (CHED) this Office request a voluntary
participation of teachers in the survey through
https://forms.gle/TSjGMot4PHBegrKc8 that will run until March 31, 2022.

2. The research aims to evaluate the quality of provisions of pre-service
teacher education vis-a-vis the outcomes of the Licensure Examination for
Teacher (LET).

3. The target participants of the study are all public-school teachers
hired within the last three years (SY 2018-2019, 2019-2020, and 2020-
2021) and graduated with a bachelor’s degree in education or a diploma in
professional education within the last 5 years (2017-2021).

2. For more inquiries, please contact the PPRD at telephone no. 422-1318 or
thru email address car.pprdi@deped.gov.ph .

3. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

Director IV / Regional Director

ESTELA P. LEON-éARIﬁO EdD, CES;))/?I

Enclosure/s: OUCOS-PS-2022-018
PPRD/ALP/cpp
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MEMORANDUM
OUCOS-PS-2022-018

TO : REGIONAL DIRECTORS

FROM : ROGER B.,/MASAPOL
Director 1V, Planning Service

ATTIN : Chiefs, Policy, Planning and Research Division

SUBJECT : Request to Conduct the Research entitled “Study II - An
Exploration on the Quality of Graduates of Teacher Education
Institution”

DATE : 10 February 2022

This pertains to the request of Dr. Filomena Dayagbil on behalf of the Cebu Normal University .
(CNU) research team to conduct the research titled, “Study II - An Exploration on the Quality
of Graduates of Teacher Education Institution” which is part of the Scoping Study on Philippine
Teacher Education of the Commission on Higher Education (CHED). The research aims to
evaluate the quality of provisions of pre-service teacher education vis-a-vis the outcomes of the
licensure examination for teachers (LET).

The target participants of this study are all public school teachers hired within the last three
school years (SY 2018-19, 2019-20, and 2020-21) and graduated with a bachelor’s degree in
education or a diploma in professional education within the last 5 years (2017-2021). The survey
will run until March 31, 2022.

In this regard, Regional Offices (ROs) are requested to:

» determine the number of teachers eligible to participate in the study and submit data to
the CNU research team through email address olvidom@cnu.edu.ph or aldar@cnu.edu.ph.

« assist the researchers in disseminating the survey questionnaire to the target respondents.
Respondents may access the survey through: https:/ /forms.gle/ TSiGMot4PHBegrKc8;

e reiterate to respondents that participation in the study is VOLUNTARY; and

o submit feedback on the actual conduct of the study as a result of monitoring via Google
Form through the link https:/ /bit.ly/MonitoringReport-CNUResearch

To discuss the details of the research study, the PS-PRD and CNU Research Team will conduct a
virtual orientation on 24 February 2022 (Thursday) from 9:00 AM to 12:00 NN with regional
research coordinators and/or representatives from the RO-Policy, Planning and Research
Division (PPRD). Kindly confirm attendance through this link: https://bitly/Orientation-

CNUResearch.




For further inquiries, kindly contact the PS-PRD at email address ps.prd@deped.gov.ph. For
lateral coordination, kindly contact Dr. Michelle Mae C. Olvido through email address
olvidom@cnu.edu.ph or Dr. Rivika C. Alda through email address aldar@cnu.edu. ph.

For consideration and appropriate action. Thank you.

Noted by:

Jy —

ATTY. MUCENO A. MALALUAN
Undersecretary and Chief of Staff

Copy furnished:

WILFREDO E. CABRAL

Regional Director, DepEd NCR and
Officer-In-Charge, Office of the Undersecretary
Human Resource and Organizational Development

2/F Rizal Building, DepEd Cbmplex, Meralco Averiue, Pésig 'City> '
Telephone No.: (02) 8687-2922; 8637-2407 Fax No.: (02) 8636-4876; 8637-6209; Website: www.deped.gov.ph




